
 

LITTLE RIVER POLLUTION CONTROL PLANT EXPANSION 
MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
THE STUDY 
The City of Windsor is undertaking a Schedule ‘C’ 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
(Class EA) for the Little River Pollution Control 
Plant (LRPCP). In general, the study objective is 
to follow the planning process defined under the 
Environmental Assessment Act to arrive at an 
environmentally responsible and cost-effective 
solution to address the need for additional 
wastewater treatment capacity at the LRPCP. This 
study will satisfy Phase No.’s 1 through 4 of the 
Class EA process including: (Phase 1) review of 
background information and definition of a 
problem statement, (Phase 2) evaluation of 
alternative solutions, (Phase 3) evaluation of 
alternative design concepts, and (Phase 4) 
preparation of an environmental study report. 

PROJECT BACKGROUND 
In 2020, the City of Windsor endorsed its first comprehensive Sewer and Coastal Flood Protection 
Master Plan (SMP). The SMP identified treatment capacity issues at the LRPCP and confirmed 
that during severe wet weather conditions the facility is unable to treat all wet weather flow. During 
these events flow in excess of the LRPCP wet weather treatment capacity is by-passed to the 
nearby Pontiac Pumping Station and discharged to the Little River as a combined sewer overflow 
(CSO). The Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks has indicated that any future 
expansion of the LRPCP should eliminate the need for CSO. 
In 2021, the City of Windsor initiated a master servicing plan for the Sandwich South Area geared 
towards providing the required municipal infrastructure in support of growth. The Sandwich South 
Master Service Plan, a Municipal Class EA discussed the capacity limitations of the existing 
LRPCP and recommended to increase the capacity to accommodate the future Sandwich South 
development. 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
This notice of study commencement marks the initiation of the public consultation process for this 
project. Throughout this project the public will be invited to attend public open houses where 
interested individuals can learn more about the project, ask questions, and submit feedback to the 
project team. 
If you have any questions or if you wish to be added to the study mailing list, please contact: 

 

Chandana Walgama, P. Eng. 
Pollution Control Project Engineer, City of Windsor 
4155 Ojibway Parkway 
Windsor, Ontario, N9C 4A5 
519-253-7111 ext. 3274 
cwalgama@citywindsor.ca 

Jian Li, Ph.D., P. Eng. 
Project Manager, Stantec Consulting 
2555 Ouellette Avenue, Suite 100 
Windsor, Ontario, N8X 1L9 
226-704-3039 
jian.li@stantec.com 

Personal information submitted is collected, maintained, and disclosed under the authority of the 
Environmental Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act for 
transparency and consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a public 
record that is available to the general public, unless you request that your personal information remain 
confidential. 
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